Step four: record your findings
Although the Management of Health and Safety at Work regulations say you only have to record your risk assessment if the business has five or more employees, it's best practice to record your findings regardless of how many employees you have. Writing everything down helps for a number of reasons: 

· It helps to avoid repetition or missing anything out. 

· You'll find a recorded risk assessment useful if you need to demonstrate compliance to a health and safety inspector. Similarly, you may be asked to provide health and safety information for our insurance company. 

· If you need to monitor certain hazards in the workplace and review your assessment in the future, records of your earlier risk assessments are very helpful to refer to. 

· Records are useful for getting information across to your employees, which you are legally required to do after a risk assessment. 

Significant findings
The MHSWR regulations say that you have to record the significant findings your risk assessment. The approved codes of practice for these regulations define the significant findings as: 

A statement of all the hazards and their associated risks
Include evidence that you've taken into account everyone who could be affected and their vulnerability. 

Existing measures to control the risks
Your assessment of any measures already in place to control risks and how effective they are. 

Any necessary further action
Outline what further action you will take, together with how and when you intend to do it. It's good practice to agree upon and assign responsibility for action to named members of staff. This should be recorded on the risk assessment, along with a date by when the measures should be in place. 

Communicating findings
As it's for their benefit, it is vital that you communicate the significant findings of your risk assessment to your employees.

Make sure anyone who may be at risk is kept well informed. Employees should always be aware of what action is being taken to reduce the risks and how they are expected to work with any measures introduced. 

The Health and Safety Consultation with Employees Regulations 1996 state that employers must consult their employees on all health and safety matters which affect them.

